ANC6A Public Safety Committee Meeting

DRAFT NOTES
Sherwood Recreation Center

Wednesday, November 15, 2006

Committee members present:  Joe Bellino, Stephanie Nixon, Laura Brown

Commissioners present: None

Committee members absent: Raphael Marshall, Michael Seneco, Mark Laisch 
Community members present: Nick Perry, Robert Widolff, Ed Teale

DC Government: Alphonso Coles (MPD), Maria Barner (DPR)
Ms. Nixon called the meeting to order at 7:15 pm.
The committee, as a whole, can be reached at ANC6A_Public_Safety_Committee@yahoogroups.com.  
Deputy Mayor Positions:
The committee and the public discussed the potential abolishment of the deputy mayor positions and what our Deputy Mayor of Public Safety does.  Mayor-elect Fenty has a new communications director, Carey Brooks.  

Crime Emergency Legislation and CCTV:

Residents and committee members discussed feelings about the cameras.  There were questions about whether the cameras are better able to ID people.  A committee member suggested leaving signs up whether the cameras are off or on. It still remains to be seen whether the cameras are actually effective.  However, all agreed that cameras can disrupt the criminal ability.  The committee and public felt that the cameras should stay with the following:
Motion: 

· At least 1 year additional to evaluate the effectiveness of the cameras utilizing independent and dependent sources
· Have SOD check the cameras in response to reports of crimes,  911 calls, officer report of crimes, or relevant court proceedings – in addition to what is already done

· If the council makes a decision before the letter goes from the ANC, then request in the letter that the cameras are reinstated.

· Invoke “great weight”

Membership: Change Commissioner Raphael Marshall to an ex-officio committee member to protect committee quorum.
Sherwood and Rosedale Recreation Centers: Maria Barner:  The Recreation Centers will be operating 10-4 pm over the holidays, and there will be no registration fee for programming.  Ms. Barner mentioned that she is working on getting signs for the parking lot with regards to who can park there – for DPR.  Dpr.dc.gov. On December 9 there will be a pompom competition at Eastern HS.

New public safety employee:
In December, Lt McInnis (PSA 102) will be retiring.
New US Attorney for 1D Rikki McCoy, Rikki.McCoy@usdoj.gov
Maury Elementary School Fence: Send letter with pictures from before.  The committee voted to ask Commissioner Alberti and Elizabeth Nelson to write the letters as they did the first round.
December meeting:  The committee voted to meet in December

Crime statistics:
Mr. Bellino reported on MPD’s policy about releasing crime statistics for a specific address, even specific groups of addresses.  Mr. Bellino spoke to Ronald Harris, Assistant General Council for MPD who stated that this information could be retrieved via a FOIA request and that fees go in with a copying request.  The basic concern was that MPD does not know the person receiving the information. The reason is because of privacy with concern about the people in the residence.  

MPD will release specific address related information to DCRA, DC ABRA, and other government entities but not to the ANC.  The Assistant General Council for MPD told Mr. Bellino that he will not release the information to ANCs because ANCs are only one person.  ANC does not have any preferred standing.  They will not release the information for an individual.  Often when this committee requests information with regards to specific properties it is to know whether something is needed to protect public safety at these properties.  
The statistics do not include juveniles.  Mr. Bellino relayed that the Assistant General Council stated that the ANC can file a formal FOIA request and that they would consider a fee waiver because this is the ANC.  

Motion:
· Letter to be sent for change of general operational procedure/policy relating to release of crime stats

· ANC requests that receive approval by local PSA Lieutenants for the validity/appropriateness of the requests given the weight of the data provided by the public to the ANC and/or MPD may receive crime statistics for a specific location.

1500 b/0 Gales Street NE:

Transportation committee supported the petition signed by almost all residents on the 1500 b/o Gales St NE.  The committee said that they supported the use of a traffic calming study and rumble strips vs speed bumps.  The ANC approved the petition as written with speed bump requests.  Committee to check to ensure the petition was sent forward to DDot.  Request was public safety related.
Respectfully submitted by Stephanie Nixon.
****DRAFT****

DATE

Dr. Clifford B. Janey

District of Columbia Public Schools

825 North Capitol St. NE

Washington D.C.  20002

Dear Dr. Janey:

We have not yet received a reply to our letter dated May 15, 2005 (attached).  We continue to be concerned about the status of the chain link fencing around Maury Elementary School.  As previously noted, the fence is not continuous on the 12th Place NE side.  This allows unauthorized access to the playground.  As a result, vandalism and criminal activity continue to be a problem for both the school and its neighbors.  Also, as shown in the documentation accompanying our earlier correspondence (attached), the existing chain link can easily be cut through.

We reiterate the need for complete iron fencing around all sides of the school and would appreciate continued attention to the after-hours activities that take place on the playground.

Sincerely,

Joseph Fengler

***DRAFT***

Date

Councilmember Sharon Ambrose

Councilmember - Ward 6 

1350 Pennsylvania Ave., NW, #102

Washington, DC 20004

Councilmember Phil Mendelson

1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Suite 402

Washington, DC 20004
Dear Councilmembers Ambrose and Mendelson:

At its regularly scheduled meeting on December 14, 2006, with a quorum present, our Commission voted [____] to request that Councilmembers vote to continue the crime cameras enacted with crime emergency legislation for at least one year to allow enough time to evaluate the efficacy of the cameras using independent and dependent evaluators.  

We further request that you invoke legislation allowing review of cameras by the Special Operations Division of MPD in response to the following events: (1) 911 calls reporting violent crimes, (2) any crime that may have been on camera whether violent or non-violent, and (3) when such review might be relevant to court proceedings.
We realize the vote on said legislation is occurring in early December 2006 and if the CCTV system was discontinued before receipt of this letter, we would appreciate reconsideration of these cameras.  We respectfully request that that you strongly consider our community’s request.  If you have any questions, please contact ANC 6A Public Safety Committee Chair, Stephanie Nixon, at (202)222-8570.

On behalf of the Commission,
“The Great Weight”
Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A
CC: Tommy Wells, Commander Diane Groomes, Chief Charles Ramsey, Commander Kathy Lanier

***DRAFT***

Date

General Counsel
Metropolitan Police Department

Terrence Ryan

300 Indiana Ave., NW

Room 4115

Washington, DC 20001
terry.ryan@dc.gov
Dear General Counsel Ryan:

At its regularly scheduled meeting on December 14, 2006, with a quorum present, our Commission voted [____] to request that the General Counsel at MPD change the recently implemented operational policy with regards to the release of crime statistics for specific addresses from allowing release without FOIA requests to requiring FOIA requests for all non-government requests including ANCs.  
We understand and respect concerns for privacy of individuals at various addresses, but would appreciate special allowances for ANC FOIA requests.  Often ANCs are asked to weigh in on various community projects (e.g., housing), crime (e.g., nuisance properties), etc.  To fully understand what may be involved, we need the crime statistics for specific addresses, if requested.  

Accordingly, we respectfully request that the current policy be modified.  One suggestion for the modification follows: ANC requests that receive approval by local PSA Lieutenants for the validity/appropriateness of the requests given the weight of the data provided by the public to the ANC and/or MPD may receive crime statistics for a specific location.

We respectfully request that that you strongly consider our community’s request.  If you have any questions, please contact ANC 6A Public Safety Committee Chair, Stephanie Nixon, at (202)222-8570.

On behalf of the Commission,
Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A
CC: Assistant Chief Brian Jordan, Chief Charles Ramsey, Deputy Mayor of Public Safety and Justice, Mayor-Elect Adrian Fenty, Commander Kathy Lanier
